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Meeting notes & action points

	Title:
	The Career Development of Early Career Researchers Working Group  

	From:
	Dr Julie Reeves 
	Date: 
	 12th December 2011


Attendees:

Rachel Mills (Chair), Nyovani Madise, Lucy Mazdon, Anne McConkey, Ash Pringle, Julie Reeves

Apologies:  Lindy Holden-Dye, Dan Hewak, Emiliano Rushighi
Introductions and welcome to preliminary meeting by RM.

Acknowledging that this was a preliminary meeting and not all representatives had been identified or were able to attend, those attending agreed that:

1)
The Working Group would meet formally three times a year and 3 to 4 weeks prior to the Professional Development Unit (PDU) Advisory Group.  

a.
JR to chase for outstanding Faculty nominations i.e. Faculty of Business & Law & Faculty of Health Sciences   DONE
b.
JR to establish the dates for the PDU AG and to email the Working Group members for dates in 2012.

PARTIALLY DONE
2)
The Terms of Reference (TOR) for the Working Group were discussed and some amendments made to:

a.
Point 2 to read: Our recommendations will align with the Concordat the HR strategic plan and corporate strategy (AP pointed out that the University needs to align with the Concordat rather than other way round)

b.
Point 3 to read: Faculty champions will inform early career researchers, research staff and their Principal Investigators (PI) to take advantage of and benefit from the principles of the Concordat (NM & LM pointed out that the role of the champions needs to be clarified)

c.
Point 4 to read: The group will provide oversight and monitor the impact of activities and endeavour to share best practice across the University  

d.
All members of the Working Group are invited to review the TOR and to make suggestions for amendments and additional points that can be discussed at our next meeting.

3)
RM drew out the distinction between the Working Group and the Academic Practice Working Group (chaired by Andy Gravel).  Our group would focus on early career researchers (ECRs) and those in fixed term positions whereas the Academic Practice WG would deal with everything affecting permanent staff.  There would obviously be overlap between the two groups but it was thought this would provide both groups with clear remits. 

4)
The title of the Working Group was discussed and changed to:  Career Development of Researchers Working Group - the CDR WG

5)
Membership of the group was discussed and it was agreed that the nominated ‘Champions’ would represent each of the Faculties as follows: 

Faculty of Humanities 



Professor Lucy Mazdon

Faculty of Engineering & the Environment 
Dr Emiliano Rushighi

Faculty of Natural & Environmental Sciences
Professor Lindy Holden-Dye

Faculty of Medicine



Dr Ashley Pringle

Faculty of Physical & Applied Sciences

Dr Dan Hewak

Faculty of Social & Human Sciences

Professor Nyovani Madise

6)
Research staff representation was discussed:

a.
Joe Viana would be invited to join the Working Group as the UCU ECR representative  DONE
b.
A call would be issued to research staff to join the CDR WG, looking for 3 additional representatives who bring diversity and a range of experience to the group.  JR to draft an invitation for the group’s approval.   DONE – BUT ONLY 1 REPLY
7)
JR provided an overview of activity since 2009.  Regarding the Letter of Recommendations NM noted that a ‘statement of expectations’ would be a quick win.  Group to send list of recommendations to Debra with sample from FPAS.   DONE
8)
Noted: the aim of the group would be to identify Faculty priorities and to turn the list of recommendations into a Faculty implementation plan.  Following a discussion of the email from FPAS, each Faculty needs to think through what their priorities are and it is expected that each Faculty’s priorities would vary.

9)
JR to send URL to HR Concordat site with notes.   DONE – EXCEPT TO NEWER MEMBERS
10)
AOB: 

a.
AM suggested a launch of the group at the February meeting with lunch. 

b.
JR to email each Champion a copy of the current list of contacts and to identify active staff in Humanities for LM   LIST SENT – BUT HUMANITIES ACTION STILL TO DO (sorry Lucy)
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